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are rarely reported because reporting these crimes results in increased violence.
Including this in the hate crimes section will not make the “rest of us” less safe or
raise others to a more important level. Our children are also targets and deserve
protection and deserve examples of how we honor all people and that this
behavior will not be accepted.

After the town hallr 2ting, Rep. Andy Josephson of Anchorage pre-filed HB 198,
and cited incidents in 2019 and this town hall meeting as some of the reasons for
this bill.  HB 198 would amend AS 12.55.155(c}(22) to expand hate crime
protections to include “sexual orientation or gender identity” as aggravating
factors for sentencing of a person convicted of a crime. A finding of an
aggravating factor allows the sentencing court to increase a presumptive
sentence for a crime up to the maximum sentence for that crime.

The Kenai Peninsula Borough is a diverse community, with residents who fall along
the full range of sexual orientation and gender identity spectrums. As a matter of
public safety, criminal offenses motivated in whole or in part by an offender’s bias
against the victim's sexual orientation or gender identity have no place in our
community.

Your support of this resolution is appreciated.



